PSO Meeting
November 17, 2017
Mary Woodward Cafeteria, 8:30am
[bookmark: _GoBack]Board Members:  Megan Van De Pitte, Tracy Johnson, Wendy Jenkins, Cody Melby, Anna Dodds, Shelly Smelser
Minutes:
The Minutes from October 20, 2017 were read and approved.
Treasurer’s Report:
The report through November 16, 2017 was reviewed.  Jogathon brought in around $26,000 after expenses.  The latest Pizzacato fundraising event brought in around $700.
Principal’s Report:
The school has ordered plug in keyboards for iPads, which are required for state testing.
The swing sets may need to be removed and replaced to accommodate at least 4 swings.  In their current condition, only one swing can be added to each side to meet safety requirements.
Mary Woodward’s office remodel has been delayed.  Mr. Nihill will update us on further plans at a future meeting.
Emergency Drills and Volunteers- Mr. Nihill discussed the procedures in place for various events, namely a lock down.  The main preventative in making sure everyone in the building is safe is making sure the doors to the Cafeteria and Library are kept closed and locked.  These doors should never be propped open.  In the event of a lockdown, teachers will go to their classroom doors, gather children in the hall, bring them into their classrooms, and lock their rooms.  Volunteers will join the nearest classroom.  Teachers will then email the office with the attendance in their rooms.  The sign in sheet and volunteer sign in will be referenced to make sure everyone is accounted for.  Flash alerts and an email from Mary Woodward will be sent to notify parents of a lock down.
Old Business:
None
New Business:
Science Fair- Tracy Sandford reported that so far there have been many sign-ups.  On the evening of the science fair, families will be able to observe several robotics demonstrations.
Staff Appreciation- The Italian-themed event was a big success.
Art Literacy- After the November artist, Art Lit will take a break until January.  
Scrip- The Scrip contest has been a big success so far.  A typical order is around 8, and Kristi Sloan had 33 orders on the last deadline.  Columbia is offering Employee Store Passes with $50 gift card purchases.
Cub Scouts- Starting in the fall of 2018, girls can join cub scouts.  There was some discussion about how many girls may have interest.  Depending on that number, a decision will need to be made whether the girls dens will be added to the current pack, or if another pack will need to be created.  Shelly Smelser (Volunteer Coordinator) is going to send out an interest form to the families of Mary Woodward.
Volunteer Coordinator’s Report:
We need more volunteers for Science Fair.  Jenn Vacicek is looking for partners to help with Oregon Battle of the Books.
